
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Message from the President 

 
Hoping once again that everyone enjoyed a great summer!!! It sure was a 
hot one… 
 
Our Annual General Meeting was held on September 12 and we found that 
this time of year was preferable to the July date used for the past several 
years. 
 
28 members attended this AGM along with our special guest: Federal MP 
Will Amos (accompanied by Francis Beausoleil, the MP’s Coordinator) 
who gladly accepted our invitation to provide an update on the cell 
/Internet access situation in our neck of the woods. You will find the 
minutes of the AGM along with the 2019 Financial Statements at the end 
of this newsletter. 
 
I wish to take this opportunity to thank all of you who paid your 
membership; we have a fairly big increase in the membership, a number 
we have not seen in a very long time: 145 members as of the end of 
October… 
 
THANK YOU all for your support. 
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Your Executive Committee members: 
Jocelyne Alain – President,  

jocelyne2855@gmail.com, cottage 819-456-3589 
David Hallman – Past President,  

david_k_hallman@hotmail.com, home 613 747-7494 cottage 819 456-4474 
Mark Farrell – Vice President and Director, Environment, 

mfarrell@inspiredevelopments.ca, cottage 819-456-1041 
Chantal Vaillancourt-Scott – Secretary,  

chantalvs@rogers.com 
Colin Chesterman – Treasurer,  

Chestecc@sympatico.ca, cottage 819 456-2939 
Megan Farrell – Director, Water Testing, Social & Special Events, 

megan_gallagherfarrell@yahoo.ca 
Luc Vezina – Director, Web Site,  

luc.vezina@gmail.com (613) 853-0517 
(Vacant) – Director, Advertising 
(Vacant) – Director, Special projects 
 
 

 
 

Our precious volunteers : 
Yvon Prégent and Louise Bellefeuille-Prégent – Membership Secretary 
Brian Le Conte – Fishing Tournament Organizer 
Roger and Joanne Smith – First Aid Resource 
Roger Smith – Financial Report Reviewer 
Chantal Vaillancourt Scott – Water Level Measurement 
Kevin Scott – Water Clarity Measurement 
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Please mark in your 2021 calendar the following dates: 
BACK AGAIN THIS YEAR:  
• Esprit du lac Sinclair Regatta : 17 July, or 18 July rain date 
• The Fishing Tournament:  Sunday, 1 August.  
• The 2021 Annual General Meeting: Saturday September 11 at the Ste-Sophie d’Aldfield 

Community Centre beginning at 10:00 AM. 
 
Look for more information closer to the time in subsequent e-mails, on our website 
www.lacsinclair.ca, our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/lacsinclairquebec, and 
on our notice board at the corner of Chemin Cléo Fournier and Chemin Bernier / Chemin 
du Lac Sinclair. 
 
We wish to thank once again the Municipality of La Pêche for the provision of its annual 
grant to our Association, and for activity grants; this financial support is very much 
appreciated. We would also like to thank the Ste Sophie d'Aldfield Community Center for 
their generous contribution with the Boat Washing Station and the storage of the 
equipment. 
 
I wish you all a very nice, safe and healthy winter and look forward to seeing you at the lake 
next summer. 
 
Jocelyne Alain 
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Lake water related matters:  Water testing,  
clarity, depth and boat washing. 

 
Water testing 
Water testing was completed on July 7th and September 13th this year at 30 standardized 
sites around the entire lake for e-coli levels. The results of all tests are presented in the 
graph on this page measured in e-coli particles per 100 ml of water. Quebec guideline for 
safe swimming water is 200 particles per 100 ml while Ontario’s is 100 particles per 100 
ml. You will see that the results at all sites tested in both spring and fall were well below 
these guidelines. 
 
Safety buoys 
We have now replaced 16 of the 20 buoys on the lake.  The remaining 4 will be replaced in 
the spring of 2021 prior to the May long weekend. Please be sure to remain at least 30 
meters away from all buoys when boating on the lake. The buoys are anchored down with 
cinder blocks however a large wake from a boat driving too close can easily dislodge the 
buoy and move it away from the rock it was intended to warn boaters about – resulting in a 
dangerous situation. 
 
Water levels 
The graph below compares weekly water level measurements taken from the same spot on 
the lake over the past five years. Several factors impact water levels including winter melt, 
amount of rainfall and heat intensity. A big thank you to Kevin Scott and Chantal 
Vaillancourt who manage this process on behalf of the Lake Association. 
 
Boat washing 
The boat washing station was available for free the entire boating season in the parking lot 
of the Community Centre in East Aldfield across the street from the P’tit magasin général. 
Approximately 25 boats were washed this year at the station. It is very important that all 
boats, trailers and other vessels that have been exposed to other bodies of water (other 
than Lake Sinclair) are thoroughly washed prior to being put back into the lake. Foreign 
invasive species are very prevalent in surrounding lakes and rivers and are easily 
transported to other bodies of water causing irreparable harm in many cases. There is no 
charge for using the boat wash and it only takes a few minutes to do. Be sure to pass this 
info on to your guests who may bring a boat or other water vessel with them when visiting. 

 
 
 



 

 

Soap products Reminder 
It is recommended to use products with a formula biodegradable in less than 30 days such 
as La Parisienne, BioVert and Attitude. These products are phosphate free. Phosphorus 
containing products increase the level of chlorophyll in the lake which in turn leads to 
increased algae and plant growth and reduced oxygen levels for fish. 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Lac Sinclair – Water Level and eColi 

Association Lac Sinclair 

October/Octobre 2020 
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Lac Sinclair – eColi 

Sept. 13, 2020 vs. Juli/July 7, 2020  

Association Lac Sinclair 2020 

 

Station

Sept. 13, 

2020 

(eColi/100ml)

CHANGE
July 7, 2020 

(eColi/100ml)

1 3 3 0

2 0 -3 3

3 1 -1 2

4 0 0 0

5 0 -1 1

6 1 -39 40

7 2 -25 27

8 0 -3 3

9 1 0 1

10 2 2 0

11 0 0 0

12 1 0 1

13 1 -62 63

14 0 -1 1

15 6 5 1

16 1 1 0

17 1 -2 3

18 2 -1 3

19 3 3 0

20 8 5 3

21 0 -6 6

22 1 1 0

23 0 0 0

24 2 0 2

25 1 0 1

26 0 0 0

27 2 2 0

28 1 1 0

29 14 14 0

30 3 3 0

30 Total

*Provincial Swim Restrictions where eColi present:  
Quebec <ecoli/200ml; Ontario <ecoli/100ml 
* Restrictions provinciales de natation où eColi est présent: Québec 
<écoli / 200ml; Ontario <écoli / 100ml 
 
*Drinking Water: never drink lake water  
* Eau potable: ne buvez jamais l'eau du lac 
  
 



 

 

Obituary 
 

Long time Lac Sinclair cottage owner Ronald Dagenais passed away this past February. 
Ronald was a founding member of the Lac Sinclair Lake Association and as a practicing 
lawyer, oversaw the drafting of the original charter of the Association. We offer our most 
sincere condolences to the Dagenais family who continue to be active Lac Sinclair residents. 
 

 

 
 

Fishing Tournament Report 

Sunday August 2, 2020 – It was a memorable day in this year of the pandemic and, for the 
first time in several years, a Sunday of heavy rain. Nonetheless, members responded well to 
requests for pre-registration and most of those who had registered participated in spite of 
the weather.  
 
Attendance was only slightly less than previous years - 19 boats pre-registered and 14 
participated. There were almost as many fisherpersons as in previous,– 39 adults 
(including 8 visitors) and 18 children (including 1 visitor) for a grand total of 57 persons. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Many thanks to all who participated on such a rainy day and for respecting the limitations 
imposed by social distancing. A very special thanks to Tony and Val Lafrance for letting us 
operate from their beach and to our sponsors, who gifted us some very special prizes:  
Matériaux Beausoleil and Tigre géant in Wakefield; Carlos Pizza, Gauvreau BMR and Ti-Ray 
in Masham; Le Petit magasin général in East Aldfield and Laurentian Marina in Ottawa. 
WINNERS:  Congratulations to:  
 
Pike, adult:  1st Tony Lafrance (1.82 kgs); 2nd Steve Renaud; 3rd Sébastien Cadieux 
SM Bass, adult:  1st Jacob Preen (1.54 kgs); 2nd Marc André Roussel; 3rd Tony Lafrance 
Perch, child:  1st Damien Pinault (.03 kgs); no 2nd or 3rd  
Rock Bass, child:  1st Florence Pinault (.27 kgs); 2nd Kendrick Bernier; 3rd Isabel Percival 
SM Bass, child:  1st Amélie Cadieux (.92 kgs); 2nd Abbey Maclellan; 3rd Nicolas Cadieux 
 
Additional thanks to Association members who assisted with pre-registration, weighing 
and distribution of prizes (Jocelyne Alain; Colin Chesterman; David Hallman; Gerry Lylyk) 
and our trophy suppliers Globe Awards and Promotions in Ottawa for their usual attractive 
trophies.  
 
2020 – Lac Sinclair strong! 
 
Brian Le Conte 
Tournament coordinator 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

lacsinclair.ca  Website Updated and Facebook Group 

This summer the association website was redesigned and modernized. The new site works 
on mobile devices and will be easier to update.  Check it out!  
 
The lake association maintains a page and private group on Facebook. This summer, about 
100 people joined the group: https://www.facebook.com/groups/455917824786194  
 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/455917824786194


 

 

 

A New Internet Service Coming Soon?  

Many of us spent more time living and working at the cottage this summer and noticed the 
stark difference between the internet service that we get in town vs. what we get at the 
lake. The two current options are Xplornet, a satellite-based service, and Digicom, a fixed 
wireless service.   
 
There may soon be a third option available to Canadians in remote locations. Starlink is a 
new satellite-based service being deployed by SpaceX that promises faster and hopefully 
cheaper internet service.   
 
Traditional satellite internet services come from large satellites in a geostationary earth 
orbit (GEO). GEO satellites are always at the same fixed point in space, about 35,000 KM 
above earth over the equator. Your Xplornet dish is pointed at either ViaSat-1 which is over 
the pacific off the western coast of South America or ViaSat-2 which is over northern 
Brazil.   
 
Starlink is planning to launch thousands of small satellites that will be orbiting the globe at 
a high speed and at an altitude of about 550 km. These low earth orbit (LEO) satellite 
constellations, by being closer to earth and by distributing the load over thousands of 
satellites and dozens of base stations, result in lower latency and faster speeds.  Another 
benefit of a LEO system is that your dish will be pointing much higher in the sky and it 
might be easier to get a line of sight if trees or hills are a current problem.    
 



 

 

Starlink is currently in a beta test phase and early data shows download speeds of up to 
150 mpbs and upload speeds of around 20 mpbs with latency of 20ms to 40ms. There is no 
information yet available on final pricing plans, hardware costs or most importantly on 
data transfer limits.    
 

 
 

Battery Backup Power 
 
This Thanksgiving weekend we had yet another power outage that lasted several hours. 
Small electronics like modems, wifi access points, and cell phone boosters use very little 
power and can be run from battery backup units for several minutes to a couple hours 
depending on the size of the battery and load of your electronics. A 1500 volt-amperes UPC 
which will power your modem for at least 2-3 hours goes for about $200. No need to fire up 
the noisy generator.    
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

Fresh Water Jellyfish 
 
While canoeing with my daughter and grand daughter in mid-August we saw small jellyfish 
just under the surface in deep, calm water near "Gull Island". There is good information 
about this non-dangerous creature in a text from our website:  
http://lacsinclair.ca/en/environment 

In September 2007 freshwater jellyfish were found in Lake Sinclair. This variety of jellyfish 
is not considered dangerous to humans since we have no hard evidence that these 
organisms can penetrate the human skin. 

They are about the size of a quarter when fully grown (20-25 mm in diameter). They are 
umbrella shaped and have a whorl of string-like tentacles around their circular edge (ring 
canal). Each tentacle contains hundreds of special cells called cnidocytes. These cnidocytes 
contain the nematocytes that are used to capture a prey. These jellyfish are usually 
translucent with a whitish or greenish tinge. Often, large flat sex organs called gonads hang 
from the underside of the jellyfish. These organs make the jellyfish easier to spot because 
they are not translucent. 

The freshwater jellyfish, called Craspedacusta sowerbii, is not a true jellyfish like some of 
its salt water relatives. The C. sowerbii differs slightly from the true marine jellyfish in the 
fact that it has a structure called velum on the ventral surface. This thin, shelf-like 
membranous structure extends inward from the circular edge (ring canal) of the bell. The 
manubrium, which ends in a mouth, extends down through a hole in the velum. The velum 
is the structure that sets C. sowerbii apart from the true jellyfish and is the reason why it 
belongs to the class Hydrozoa which includes the more common hydra. Therefore 
C.sowerbii is a hydra, but because it looks like a jellyfish, we call it a jellyfish. 

 

http://lacsinclair.ca/en/environment


 

 

 

 
This jellyfish is most often found in calm water. It prefers standing water rather than 
currents. It feeds on tiny, microscopic animals called zooplankton: using its cnidocytes the 
jellyfish injects into its prey a paralyzing substance. It can also feed on macroinvertebrates 
and even on small fish. Living in colonies of 40 to 50 members, we can mostly see them at 
the end of summer when the water of the lake is warm. Usually August and September are 
peak months for jellyfish sighting because lake water is warm and food is abundant. 
Jellyfish will be floating or swimming gently just below the surface of the water. Sometimes 
it will reveal its presence by disturbing the surface of the water when it comes to the 
surface. In our region Danford, Cayamant, Gauvreau, des Loups, L’Escalier and Leslie lakes 
have already acknowledged the presence of this jellyfish. 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 

Join your Lac Sinclair Neighbours in the "Esprit du Lac Sinclair" Regatta! 
  
Given the success of prior years, Association Lac Sinclair is pleased to sponsor another lake 
regatta in 2021! ‘Esprit du Lac Regatta 2021’ is about family fun and getting together with 
Lac Sinclair neighbours. 
  
DATE:  Saturday, July 17 (rain date: Sunday, July 18) 
TIME:  1:00 pm - 3:00 pm 
LOCATION:  TBD  
  
The regatta will feature beach games and fun races the whole family will enjoy.  Organizers 
will divide participants into appropriate age game categories, with hand-crafted medals for 
winners, as well as for the team with the most “Esprit du Lac Sinclair”!   
  
In order to ensure that the event is both fun and safe, Association Lac Sinclair has 
established the following rules for the regatta: 
  

• Participation in the event is open to Lac Sinclair families only (and their visiting 
guests). 
 

• Non-motorized watercrafts only. You are encouraged to bring along as many kayaks 
and canoes as you have, in order to ensure we can include as many participants as 
possible in the races (and hopefully you will be willing to share your water crafts, if 
necessary!) 
 

• A temporary perimeter will be established for the regatta using buoys and water 
trampolines. If you chose to come to the regatta by boat (either to participate or as a 
spectator), please anchor outside the perimeter area. 
 

• Children under 13 years old must be accompanied by an adult. Please ensure there 
is at least one adult for every three children participating. 
 

• Lifejackets for the watercraft races are mandatory.  
 

• No alcohol permitted 
  
Please note that there is no road access to the lake regatta. There will a portable toilet on-
site. Participants are encouraged to bring their own eco-friendly water bottles and to 
wear water shoes. While we trust that the sun will shine on July 17th for the regatta 
should there be inclement weather, we have chosen Sunday July 18 as the rain date.   
 
Please monitor our Facebook site https://www.facebook.com/lacsinclairquebec/ for 
announcements. 
  
We hope you will come out and participate in this fun family event! 

 

about:blank


 

 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Lac Sinclair Association Online 
 

http://lacsinclair.ca 
www.facebook.com/lacsinclairquebec 

lacsinclairinfo@aol.com 
 
 

Rosaire Gosselin – Plumber 
 

• For all your plumbing needs. Free 
estimate. 

• Pumps of all kinds, heat-taps. 
• Water treatment & softeners. 

• Repairs and installations. 
• Thawing of frozen pipes in winter- 

steam or 
hot water. 

 

613 722-5876 

http://lacsinclair.ca/
http://www.facebook.com/lacsinclairquebec
mailto:lacsinclairinfo@aol.com
tel:(613)%20722-5876


 

 

 
 

 
Sheep Island 

 
This summer has been particularly busy both on the lake and on Île aux moutons. The 
island was, to say the least, in a pitiful state for a while. 
 
My colleague Mark, my spouse and I did a great clean-up of the island, picking up and 
removing a lot of garbage – including toilet paper and feminine hygiene products. There 
were signs of camping at about 4 camp fire sites and this during the driest period of the 
summer. We have installed two “No Camp Fire” signs, two “Pick up your Garbage” signs 
provided by the Ministère de l’énergie et des ressources naturelles (MERN) in addition to 
the two already in place, plus a big Lake Sinclair Association sign. 
 

 



 

 

 
 
Everyone treasures this island and wants to enjoy spending a little bit of time at the small 
beach. We therefore ask that you refrain from camping as this leads to campfires and 
plenty of garbage. When you do go to the island, please limit your time so that others can 
enjoy it also, and make sure to bring back your beer/pop cans and other trash with you. 
 
N.B. Please look for a very important article regarding Boat and Water Safety in our 
next Spring 2021 Newsletter…including lake patrol. 
 

 
 



 

 

Lac Sinclair Association Annual General Meeting Minutes 
 

Saturday, September 12, 2020 at 10am 
Ste-Sophie d’Aldfield Community Centre 

 
1. Opening of the meeting and establishment of quorum. 

28 members were present including the following executive members (Jocelyne 
Alain, David Hallman, Colin Chesterman, Mark Farrell, Megan Farrell, Luc Vézina and 
Chantal Vaillancourt). Special guests:  Federal MP Will Amos and Francis Beausoleil 
Coordinator for MP. 

2. Introduction of the guests and Executive Committee 
The President introduced all committee members, special guests MP Will Amos and 
Francis Beausoleil, as well as our volunteers:  Yvon Prégent and Louise Bellefeuille. 

3. Adoption of the Agenda 

Moved by Josette Vaillancourt and seconded by Corinne Smith 
4. Adoption of the July 6, 2019 AGM minutes 

Moved by John Earl and seconded by Patrick Rollin. 
5. Adoption of the 2019 Financial Report 

Colin Chesterman presented the 2019 Financial Statements which were verified by 
Roger Smith. The majority of the revenues come from the memberships, 
advertisements (thanks to the President for all her work on this) and the municipal 
grants (with the exception of one grant from La Pêche which will show in the 2020 
statement as the grant was received in January 2020). Main expenditures come from 
the expenses for boat washing, water testing and recently the replacement of buoys. 
Adoption of the report was moved by Yvon Prégent and seconded by Mark Palmer. 

6. 2020 President’s Report 
 
I am now in my third year as president and continue to enjoy it very much. This 
summer has proven to be particularly busy with the great weather and more people 
spending time at the lake instead of travelling, owing to COVID-19 restrictions. 
 

 We held 2 executive committee meetings:  one on October 26, 2019 and one on May 
9, 2020. 

 
 We published 2 newsletters: Fall 2019 newsletter published mid-December 2019 

and the Spring 2020 newsletter published mid-June 2020. 
 

 Last July 11, 2020 I, representing Lac Sinclair, held a meeting with 8 other lake 
associations: Lake Lola, Lake Ricard, Lake Teeples, Lake Gauvreau, Lake Bernard, 
Lac des Loups (Wolf’s Lake), Lake Mahon and Lake Notre-Dame again to share 
common problems but specifically to talk about the situation with invasive aquatic 
plants. This was our second meeting but this time with more than double the 
attendance of lake associations. The plan is to create an Association of lake 
associations as it existed before, more than 10 years ago. 

 



 

 

 We have revamped our Website with the great help of Ophelia, the daughter of our 
web master Luc Vézina. I will let him talk to you more about it as we continue with 
the Agenda. 

 
 My colleague Mark, my spouse and I did a great clean-up of Île aux moutons. as some 

of you may know, there was camping on the island, about 4 campfire sites, a lot of 
traffic and a lot of garbage. We have installed two “No Camp Fire signs”, two 
additional “Pick up your Garbage” signs provided to us by the Ministère de l’énergie 
et des ressources naturelles (MERN) in addition to the two already in place, and a 
big Lake Sinclair Association sign. 

 
 We had a great the fishing tournament last August 2 and even though it was rainy 

and had COVID-19 restrictions in place, participation was great; close to 60 people 
participated including 18 children from the ages of 4 to 12. 

 
 And lastly, I am currently working with both the MRC des collines Police and the 

Sûreté du Québec so they can each patrol our lake at least once a summer. They 
were so busy this summer, unlike any other summer before, that they were unable 
to patrol our lake this year. 

 
All this information will be published in our Fall 2020 Newsletter.  

 
Finally, I would like to remind everyone that all our work is entirely done on a 
voluntary basis; I want to thank all of the volunteers very much for their continued 
work. 

 
Jocelyne Alain 

 
David Hallman invites anyone who would like to provide articles for the Newsletter, 
to please send them to Jocelyne. 
 
Mark Farrell thanked Jocelyne for all her hard work and dedication. 

 
7. Information Section of the AGM 

William Amos, Federal MP, Pontiac County 
 
Jocelyne Alain introduced the Federal MP William Amos, and Francis Beausoleil, 
Coordinator for MP Amos and Ward 3 (“downtown Masham”) Councillor for the 
Municipality of La Pêche. 
 
Jocelyne invited MP Will Amos to talk to us about the lack of cell service in our area. 
 
Mr. Amos noted that his top infrastructure priority is cell/internet coverage for 
rural areas.  He explained that he is the only MP to bring a motion to the last 
Parliament regarding the implementation of a digital infrastructure for rural 
Canada. The motion was approved unanimously across all parties. He emphasized 
that this is a difficult and expensive problem to solve and cover for all rural Canada. 



 

 

He explained that back in the 1990’s the government privatized the digital 
infrastructure initiatives, and while a lot of progress was made, little or no focus was 
put on the rural sections of the country as they were not considered profitable 
sectors. The government then announced a subsidy program “Connect to Innovate” 
in 2018. This program’s focus was on internet services and not cell services.  The 
government created a map of Canada which highlighted the areas where there is 
inadequate coverage. Telecom companies and municipalities were invited to 
present proposals to the government. The budget for this program was $500 M, and 
although some rural areas saw improvements, the focus was again put on profitable 
areas and most of the rural communities did not get any service. Over $20M of these 
funds were given to projects for the Pontiac riding. Bell Canada received the most of 
this funding with implementation starting in 2021. 
 
Mr. Amos noted that the government will be making an announcement in the Fall for 
a $1B investment for the digital infrastructure for rural Canada. He explained that, in 
order to obtain cell phone coverage Municipalities in collaboration with Telco 
companies would need to propose a project specific to our area. 
 
Mr. Amos informed us that the Municipality of La Pêche has a volunteer (Pablo 
Sanchez) uniquely focused on the digital infrastructure. Mr. Sanchez is a digital 
expert in networks and programming.  This has enabled the Municipality to inform 
all telecommunication providers about the digital gaps in our community as the data 
is quite detailed and precise. Mr. Amos introduced Francis Beausoleil to elaborate 
more on this initiative.  
 
Mr. Beausoleil informed us that the Municipality will not be building any 
network/infrastructure as they do not have the expertise or funds for such a 
massive project. The municipality with the help of their volunteer are working on 
providing data which includes a detailed map of the areas that do not have any 
digital service. At this time, the Municipality is working with Cogeco as they have 
developed a particularly good working relationship. On the internet side of this 
issue, the municipality discovered that the closed schools in Lac des Loups and 
Farrellton are connected to fibre optic cable which had been funded by the school 
board. The municipality purchased the network from the board.  They have 
informed the Telco companies that they are willing to rent the network to them, 
which would reduce the amount of construction required. Mr. Beausoleil concluded 
that this is a priority for the Municipality of La Pêche and they are continuing to 
work diligently to address the digital infrastructure issue for our communities. 
 
Mr. Amos thanked us for inviting him to our meeting and reiterated that the key to 
getting cell coverage is is to have local governance work with telecoms in presenting 
project proposals to the federal government. 
 

8. Active Association Files 
Activities:  Jocelyne Alain provided feedback from the Coordinator, Brian LeConte 
regarding the Fishing Tournament. Despite the sketchy weather, the tournament 
went very well. The registration and payment online in advance really helped in 



 

 

making the tournament run smoothly. She particularly thanked Brian for organizing 
the tournament and Colin and David for helping out that day. 
 
Jocelyne requested volunteers to bring back the regatta. David Hallman and Megan 
Farrell provided a background for this event. The biggest challenge is finding a 
location for this activity. Jocelyne has a person who would be willing to help with 
the event. Megan Farrell will assist in re-introducing the Regatta if she is able to get 
two partners to help her. Mark Farrell has a potential location, which will be further 
investigated. Corinne Smith has also volunteered to help in organizing as well as 
Josette Vaillancourt and Chantal Vaillancourt. 
 
Water Testing: Mark Farrell presented the information on water testing which 
includes measuring e. coli levels. In the past, testing was done with 25 samples, but 
because of the addition of more cottages on the east side of the lake, they added 5 
more samples this year for a total of 30. This year there were 3 spots that had high 
levels of E.coli in the spring, 2 of which are quite high in the far north-west side of 
the lake. After the Fall testing, if the levels of e. coli are still high, they will have to 
investigate as to the possible causes. Overall, the rest of the results were very good. 
Mark also presented the water clarity processes and results which have been 
excellent. Results of the water levels were also presented. Levels are quite low this 
year, due to an extremely dry and hot summer.  
 
Jocelyne Alain provided information regarding the potential impact of the beaver 
dams:  low water flow in the ruisseau downstream from the dam which diminishes 
the amount of water for the dry hydrant available to fight fires – the hydrant is 
located where the ruisseau passes under Ch. Simon; and high water in the lake 
which could undercut the shoreline in several places, including where Chemin du 
Lac Sinclair passes close to the shore. The Municipality of Low has sent letters to the 
property owners where these dams are located to have them take action to remove 
the dam. To install pipes to allow better water flow in order not to destroy the dams 
was not an option because it requires a minimum of two feet of water. 
 
Buoys:  Mark Farrell informed us that all old buoys will be replaced by next year. It 
was also noted that the wakes from boats (especially wake boats) often displace the 
buoys, so flexible cables have been added to try and address this issue. Boats should 
stay at least 30 meters away from the buoys. 
 
Mark also re-iterated the importance of having all water toys, boats, trailers and 
vehicle undercarriages washed prior to launching, to ensure we do not introduce 
any invasive species in our lake. 
 
New Website/Facebook: Luc Vézina provided an update on the Association’s 
website. The website was upgraded using WordPress, which is a free content 
management system, therefore no cost to the association other than labour. It will 
now have a mobile view. A sponsor page has also been added. There has been more 
activity on the Facebook page, and there is now a Lac Sinclair group that cottage 
owners can join. 



 

 

 
9. Other Business 

 
Mark Farrell suggests that we promote the use of life jackets, as it was noticed that 
quite a few people while using their personal watercraft were not wearing them. It 
was decided that a reminder of boat and water safety would be added to the 
newsletter. 
 

10. Election of new members of the Executive Committee for 2020-2021 
The Chair of the Nominating Committee, David Hallman, advised that all current 
members of the Executive Committee are willing to serve another year. David 
proposed that Chantal Vaillancourt be voted in as secretary. The motion was 
carried. 
 

11. Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:45am. 

 
 







 

 

Lake Sinclair Association 

MEMBERSHIP FORM  

2021 
lacsinclairinfo@aol.com 

 

Please complete this form, and then mail it with your $25 fee for this year’s membership, to: 

 

Association Lac Sinclair, PO Box 146, La Pêche, Québec J0X 2W0 

 

You can also join or renew your membership online by following this link: 

http://lacsinclair.ca/membership/membership.htm 

 

Renewal:  ___       New Member:  ___ 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address at Lac Sinclair: ______________________________________________________________ 

Tel. # at Lac Sinclair: _____________________ Tel. # at home: _________________________ 

Mailing Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Language Preference: English ___   Français ___ 

 

Are you interested in receiving news of the Association via email? YES___     NO___     

If yes, please add the Association Lac Sinclair name in your contact list with the 

following Email address: lacsinclairinfo@aol.com 

 

Email address: _________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Comments: (How can the Association help you?) 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

In what way might you be interested in assisting the Association as a volunteer? What type of 

activity would interest you? (Executive, Environment, Social activities, etc) 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 
  

http://lacsinclair.ca/membership/membership.htm
mailto:lacsinclairinfo@aol.com


 

 

Neighbourhood Watch Program at Lake Sinclair – 2021  - La Pêche 

Service de la Sécurité Publique 
MRC des Collines 
 
To participate in the program 
 if already a member, fill in only name and address. 
 if a new member, complete entirely the registration form.  
 

Already member: _____       New member: ______ 

Surname:______________________________________ Given name:____________________________ 

Street #:_____________ Street:____________________________________________ App #: ________ 

City:________________________________ Province:________________ Postal code:______   _______ 

Language:______________ E-mail:________________________________ Fax:____________________ 

Tel. home:__________________ Tel. work:____________________ Tel. cottage:___________________ 

 

Address at lake  

(if different than Residence):_____________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 

Neighbourhood Watch Program at Lake Sinclair – 2021 - 

Low 

Sûreté du Québec  
 
To participate in the program 
 if already a member, fill in only name and address. 
 if a new member, complete entirely the registration form.  
 

Already member: _____       New member: ______ 

Surname:______________________________________ Given name:____________________________ 

Street #:_____________ Street:____________________________________________ App #: ________ 

City:________________________________ Province:________________ Postal code:______   _______ 

Language:______________ E-mail:________________________________ Fax:____________________ 

Tel. home:__________________ Tel. work:____________________ Tel. cottage:___________________ 

 

Address at lake  

(if different than Residence):____________________________________________________________ 

 


